
 

Aimee Sibson 

25/7/2020 

Mr. Daniel Andrews 
Victorian State Premier  
517A Princes Hwy,  
Noble Park VIC 3174 
(03) 9548 5644 
 

Hello Mr Andrews 

I am a Frontline Nurse contracted to the DHHS COVID-19 Response Task force. I work in the guts 
of the clusters testing individual community members for COVID-19. I was there when the hard 
lock down was imposed on the towers and I continue to be present at commission flats all over 
metropolitan Melbourne every day, testing vulnerable community members so we can control 
this outbreak and hopefully one day get back to living without the uncertainty of our futures. 
Every single day I go to work with the devil of guilt on my shoulder that I chose to help with the 
devastating task of controlling a deadly pandemic, putting my life at risk and my daughters 
wellbeing at risk and I run the risk of compromising my family and friends if I don’t make major 
social and ethical decisions to eliminate that. I, Mr Andrews, work each day completely donned in 
full PPE. I have blisters on my forehead from the shields I have pressure sores from the masks. I 
go through a decontamination before walking into my house to greet my daughter, whom I have 
not cuddled in months because the risk I see as too high. I do not socialise face to face with my 
friends, I do not see my family because I take the risk of community transmission very seriously I 
have seen the effects of COVID-19 and the rapid rate of transmission is alarming. I do not 
complain because I am proud to be a nurse and I am immensely proud to be doing my bit to help 
in this very scary and difficult time.  

Mr Andrews. On Thursday I had the dreaded call from DHHS to inform me this week’s 
employment precaution COVID-19 test came back Positive. I am now isolating solo in my house 
alone, understanding the physical extremes this virus unfolds, hardly able to breathe and 
miserable from the fevers and ulcers in my mouth and nose. My heart is also breaking as my 
daughter goes and stays with my family until I am clear. It is a very lonely life being a frontline 
nurse. I now am unpaid for the next 2 weeks. The whole health worker presence for the task force 
is employed by Torrens Health and we are all subsequently then contracted to DHHS on a casual 
agency basis, so we are casual contract staff that do not have leave entitlements. So, because of 
my hard work and my sacrifices for the good of the community I am now financially 
disadvantaged and feeling very unsupported.  

I was told by a Hotline consultant to look up the Victorian Government website and have a look 
to any relief package frontline workers receive. This staff member for the hotline said to me 
“surely you nurses get something if you catch the virus”. What I found was interesting and 
infuriating at the same time.  
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When the Commission towers were put under hard lockdown,  a working adult living in those 
flats got straight up 2 weeks rent freeze, $750 hardship payment, another $750 employment 
supplement, and if positive for COVID-19 an additional $1500 (besides the fact they are isolating 
anyway). $3000 and 2 weeks rent free and without it effecting any centre link benefits. Then, we 
supplied them with food and laundry services, social services and cultural services, mental health 
drug and alcohol services. Health concierge services were set up to help any person in those flats 
with anything they needed.  

Mr Andrews, I was one of the nurses in the middle of this heart-breaking situation doing 
everything we could to get these community members tested and to get them the supports they 
needed. We were there reassuring people that there was an end date that they were not going to 
be confined to their flat for ever. We had to deal with the devastations of addiction and the 
implications of putting a person of dependency to particular drugs or alcohol in a lockdown 
situation like that without their drug of dependence and knowing how dangerous it is for them to 
withdraw and watching the support workers be caught between isolation requirements and their 
role in providing support to these people.  

Where is our support Mr Andrews? Where is the frontline staff relief package? You made sure the 
very deserving nurses in aged care received $800 as recognition that there work during this 
pandemic is above and beyond the standard requirements for nursing.  The community members 
of the towers with the major clusters received enormous amounts of support. Where is our 
support?  Where is our hotline to call when we feel completely overwhelmed? Where is our 
financial compensation for putting ourselves in the middle of the virus every day?  Where is my 
daughter support package that now does not get to see her mum for 2 weeks?  Where is our 
recognition? We are in tears most weeks because we are getting to the point where we are sick of 
getting spat on and abused by members of those communities, that do not feel we are there as a 
positive presence. But we will continue to do so because we are Nurses and that is what we do. 

What we do not accept is a state government that also does not recognise the incredible work 
load The front-line workers have taken on and the personal sacrifice to our own lives we have 
accepted. All for what. You tell me. Where is our support package Mr Andrews? 
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